
Thank you Chair Salinas, Co-Chairs and other Representatives on the Health Care Committee.  I too 
spent 3+ hours in Hearing room E yesterday, but was one of the 175 who was unable to be called forth 
to give testimony. I left as soon as I finished teaching my classes in Beaverton, so I will share my 
testimony online.  It is simple, but powerful as we are a family this bill was drafted to protect- a family 
with immuno-compromised members.  
 
I, Jessica Deltac, a resident of Multnomah county have a Husband who is battling cancer - AITL a rare 
form of Lymphoma. He is immunity compromised due to his medical procedures including an 
unsuccessful auto stem cell transplant, and soon to be a successful allo stem cell transplant.  We do not 
support the bill due to the fact that we believe it is discriminatory and unconstitutional.  There are a 
multitude of diseases, infections and reactions my husband can have that do not have an immunization. 
Any immuno-compromised child or adult must make concessions to ensure a safe lifestyle. At least one 
of the measles cases in Vancouver was not from a Wild Russian strain, but a strain occurring from a 
Measles Vaccine. MMR does shed in the 13 days after innoculation.   
 
We are an immuno-compromised family and OPPOSE HB3063. 
Please consider our wishes as well as others.   
Jessica Deltac 
 


